

Bogotá D.C., Colombia, April 1st, 2021.

Srs:

NATIONAL FEDERATIONS
WORLD TAEKWONDO PAN AMERICA

Dear Presidents:

I hope that at the time of receiving this communication you are enjoying good health, I hope that I extend it to your families, colleagues, trainers and athletes of your Federation.

The Executive Council of WTPA, in yesterday's session, unanimously decided to cancel the Pan-American Qualification Tournament for Junior Games in Cali 2021, initially scheduled to take place in the Dominican Republic on May 2021.

WTPA will give the places for the competitors of the member countries of the pan am region, who have had previous participations in this age category, in recent years, seeking the fairest and most equitable distribution possible.

This measure was adopted, after a judicious analysis of the evolution of the Pandemic in the Pan-American area, the increasingly demanding travel restrictions and the already declared impossibility of participating in several countries. The suggestion made by Pan Am Sports was also taken into consideration, which was metioned on my previous letter, as well as the recent decision of the WT to suspend from April and until the future date all competitions of the Junior and Cadet categories linked to the G1 and G2 category tournaments.

A Special Committee will evaluate the different options for selecting the athletes and the result will be made public by April 15, after being approved by the Executive Council of the WTPA.

I am aware of the impact that news of these produces and I ask for your understanding. The WTPA will be willing to address your concerns on this matter.

From the Presidents.

Cordially.

HELDER NAVARRO
World Taekwondo Pan America
Acting President

WT VICE PRESIDENT